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Young Muslim radicals running for mayor in big cities are the
talk  of  the  town  in  left-wing  circles,  and  within  the
Democratic  Party.  Left-wing  activists  are  thrilled  by  the
news, but Democrats are split: some hope the two extremists
win, but more moderate Democrats are afraid this will turn off
most Americans, making it hard to win elections in the future.

New York State Assemblyman Zohran Mamdani is ahead in the
polls in the New York City mayoral race, and Minnesota State
Senator Omar Fateh is the one to beat in the race for mayor of
Minneapolis. Both call themselves democratic socialists, and
both are highly critical of the human rights record of the
United States. Yet neither says a word about the human rights
record of their African ancestors.

Mamdani

Mamdani was born in Uganda to Indian parents. He refuses to
condemn  the  phrase  “globalize  the  intifada,”  which  is
understood as a call for an uprising against the supporters of
Israel. He says, “That’s not language that I use.” But his
supporters do, and he will not call them out for doing so. He
says  he  believes  in  “universal  human  rights,”  though  his
record does not show it.

In March 2025, Mamdani responded to the arrest of Mahmoud
Khalil,  the  Columbia  University  student  and  Palestinian
activist who was arrested by ICE officers on March 8. He said
Khalil’s arrest “is a blatant assault on the First Amendment
and a sign of advancing authoritarianism under Trump.”

In 2021, Mamdani said that his answer to the homeless is to
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jettison the practice of “people access housing by purchasing
it on the market and toward a future where we guarantee high
quality housing to all as a human right.”

In a 2020 tweet marking Pride Month, Mamdani criticized the
so-called human rights struggles faced by those in the LGBT
community. He said that “it’s more important than ever to
reckon with how our queer family – especially our Black &
trans family – still don’t enjoy basic human rights, and how
they suffer from police violence at epidemic proportions.”

Mamdani likes to flag his ties to Uganda, but does not want to
call attention to its human rights record. Instead, he basks
in luxury.

He recently jetted off to his family’s opulent compound in the
tony Ugandan neighborhood of Buziga Hill for his wedding. The
three-day event saw the family estate turn into a party house
among the lavish homes owned by billionaires and the upper
crust of society in Uganda. Homes in the neighborhood easily
fetch  one  million  dollars.  For  his  wedding,  Mamdani  had
special  forces  commandos  providing  security  to  keep  the
riffraff out of the invitation-only soiree.

Fateh

Fateh is the son of Somali immigrants, and the first item on
his platform states,   “with Donald Trump back in the Oval
Office,  the  progress  towards  equity  and  justice  that  our
communities have worked so hard to create is in jeopardy.”

In 2023, when the Minnesota State Senate debated legislation
that would give drivers licenses to illegal immigrants, Fateh
came to the defense of the illegals. He noted that the real
threats to national security “look like the members [white
Republicans] that sit in the front rows.”

In 2021, Fateh was part of a group of Minnesota lawmakers, led
by  Rep.  Ilhan  Omar  (D-MN),  calling  for  the  Department  of



Justice to investigate how local law enforcement prepared for
the trial of Derek Chauvin, the policeman charged with the
death of George Floyd. Fateh and his colleagues accused the
police of using “extreme and unnecessary force,” even going as
far as deploying “‘less-lethal’ munitions and chemical weapons
indiscriminately.” According to the letter, this amounts to
the police failing to “uphold civil and human rights.”

Fateh likes to brag about Somalia being “his home,” yet he has
nothing to say about its human rights record.

In 2020, he gave a speech in which he referred to Somalia as
his  home  several  times.  “I  understand  that  our  Somali
communities are all connected to each other, here in Minnesota
and back home, and I ask for your support. There’s always been
a link between our community here as well as back home and I’m
running to bridge that gap and unite all of us and represent
all  of  us  because  when  we  succeed  here,  we  succeed
everywhere.”

Human Rights in Uganda and Somalia

Freedom House is a well-respected organization that details
the state of human rights in every nation in the world. It
studies political participation, freedom of speech, freedom of
religion, freedom of assembly, and the like. It awards a score
for “Political Rights” and “Civil Liberties,” and an overall
score.

The composite score for Uganda was 34 out of 100. For Somalia,
it was 8. That is why they were both deemed “Not Free.” The
United States had a composite score of 84 and was deemed
“Free.”

How can it be that Mamdani and Fateh are so condemnatory of
human rights in the United States, which is a free country,
yet keep their mouths shut about egregious human rights abuses
in their ancestral homes? Maybe they should trade places with
the Ugandan and the Somali people. That would be a win-win.


